Milford Haven School Ysgol Aberdaugleddau

Headteacher's Newsletter 21.9.18

CASHLESS CATERING:

For parents/ carers new to the cashless catering system here are some useful bits of information.

- If you top up your child's account please be aware it can take up to 2 hours to actually credit the account—so if you do it on a Sunday night it will not show on a Monday break/ lunchtime.
- You can cap the amount that your child is able to spend each day, to do this just contact the school catering department at County Hall.
- You can also contact the school catering department at county hall and request a break down of what your child has purchased from the school canteen facility.



Congratulations to the following pupils who recently passed instrumental exams:

Owen Thomas year 11 Grade 6 Drum Kit with merit; Hannah
Reynolds year 9 - Grade 5 Flute; Bethan
Lewis year 11 - Grade 4 Flute; Finlay Ryder
year 11 - Grade 4 French Horn. Also, Caitlyn
Arran year 10 passed Grade 3 Theory of
Music.

Thanks go to our fantastic music peripatetic teachers who prepare our musicians so well.

PASTORAL & COMMUNICATION OFFICERS... As there has been a restructure with some of the staff, we just wanted to clarify the pastoral officers for the different year groups:

Years 7,8 and 9- Mrs N Edwards

Years 10,11,12 and 13- Mrs W Stewart

WHAT'S ON...

- 28.9.18 Macmillan coffee morning
- 2.10.18 YR7 abseiling trip
- 3.10.18 Y11 Parental engagement evening 'The Road Ahead'
- 25.10.18 MHS Open Evening
- 26.11.18 INSET DAY
- 3.12.18 INSET DAY
- 6.12.18 MHS Christmas Fayre

ALN Coffee mornings- Thank you to

everyone who attended our first ALN coffee morning of the academic year this morning. It was a pleasure to welcome you into Milford Haven School, and we look forward to seeing you again. The next ALN coffee morning will be on

Friday October 5th.



MHS Macmillan Coffee Morning- Friday 28.9.18

We are excited to announce that after the success of last year we will again be hosting a coffee morning in aid of Macmillan on Friday September 28th. This is as part of the World's Biggest Coffee Morning, and there will be lots going on in school so keep your eyes peeled for updates on our school facebook page. Parents, carers, extended family, and any member of the local community are warmly invited to come and join us between 12 and 1pm. There will be plenty of treats on offer, and we would love for you to come and be a part of such a lovely event in aid of such a worthy cause. If you are unable to attend but would like to contribute we will also be accepting donations of cakes for anyone that would like to.

As part of the fundraising we will be holding a baking competition as we did last year as it was so popular- The Great Milford Bake Off! Students and staff can bake a cake to enter into the competition, and then after judging all cakes will be sold to raise money for a great cause. Awards will be given for best bake in each year group, best looking bake, original design and overall best bake. Every entry will also earn house points to reward over and above contribution to school life and the support of a charity event.





that supported the Sunset Cinema event at MHS- to the staff that volunteered to help make the night so special, and to everyone that intended to come. We are sad that the event had to be cancelled, but the weather was not on our side this occasion. Fingers crossed we can try again later this year.

The Gabin

We are very excited to have opened an onsite hair and beauty facility— which has been named The Cabin. With the facility being so new we are still in need of some equipment, so if any local businesses would like to support or sponsor this provision please get in touch with Ms S Stevenson. Diolch



DON'T FORGET TO
FOLLOW OUR SCHOOL
FACEBOOK PAGE FOR
REGULAR UPDATES
AND
ANNOUNCEMENTS!

